                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 16TH DECEMBER 2013. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards,.Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
 188/13    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                  None     
 189/13    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                   Councillor Davison declared a personal interest , and 

                 Councillors Bevan and Earley declared a non pecuniary interest in Planning Application TCP/31677, 
                 Wacklands Farm.                                                                
 190/13   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18TH NOVEMBER 2013.
               On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was             

               RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved.   
 191/13   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for November 2013
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2122 to 2128. 
 192/13   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported  on complaints and a traffic turning issue at Mersley 
              RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 193/13  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

              Councillor Earley reported on the latest crime figures and the availability of equipment from the

               former Youth Club at Apse Heath. The Clerk would contact a representative of Shanklin Youth Club 

              for possible interest.              
               Councillor Bevan had attended a NSPCA meeting. He advised that grants were currently being awarded. 

              The Association was also considering solar panels to the roof of its building and reconstruction works.
              Councillor Harris advised that pathway NC12 was overgrown and could become a hazard to users.
              Councillor Vincent reported on pothole deterioration near Wacklands Lane.

              Councillor Richards advised on footpaths filled up with bushes at Brigbury Lane, he was liasing with IWC 

               officers on the matter.He advised that Owen Ratcliffe had asked re the installation of screening at the 

               counter, this would be considered at the next meeting. Two replacement fires were also needed for the   

             Village Hall.

              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted. 
 194/13   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
               RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
 195/13   PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
               The following planning applications were considered –

.              1.TCP /31677: Wacklands Farm, Wacklands Lane. Siting of temporary agricultural workers dwelling

                                     for a period of three years.
               2.TCP/29520/C: Sunnycrest Nurseries. Wacklands Lane. Change of use from Nursery to holiday

                                       Accommodation.
               3.TCP07887/B: 65 Forest Road, Winford.Householder Application Alterations single storey rear  

                                            extension and extension at first floor level to provide additional living accommodation  

                                        to include dormer windows on front elevation.
                4. TCP/ 31504/B: 27 Forest Road, Winford.Householder Application Demolition of greenhouse and garage 
                                           replacement detached garage with storage within roofspace alterations to vehicular 
                                         access and provision of turning area.
                  RESOLVED: 1. That no objection be made to the above applications.
                                             2. That a comment be made on TCP/31677 that the application be conditional on any 

                                             building being occupied by somebody actively working the farm.
                                             3. The Clerk write again to the owners of Sunnycrest site regarding potential public use 
                                             of  facilities.  
 196/13   PLANNING DECISIONS

               The following decisions had been taken –
                1.TCP/18668/B: 1 Fuschia Cottages, Newport Road, Apse Heath.Single storey side extension to provide 
                  additiona  living  accommodation. Approved

               2. TCP/29128/A: Fairfield, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of conservatory, utility. Single 
                  storey extension to provide sun room, utility and wc. Car Port decking. Approved

 197/13  ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL BUDGET STRATEGY

              The Council sought a dialogue with all Parish and Town Councils regarding its future provision of
               discretionary services. A list of services had been circulated by the IWC detailing such services

               in each parish area, for Newchurch Parish this included Alverstone Marshes, Brett Meadow (Wight 

               Nature would continue their operation at these two sites) and the Community Bus. 
              RESOLVED: To note the budget strategy.

 198/13  DRAFT BUDGET 2014-15
               The Clerk had circulated a draft budget for the ensuing financial year. It was agreed that budget

              provision was also required for the replacement of two gas fires in the Village Hall. The Clerk 

              advised  that a £1,000 increase in precept would add an additional £1 per annum to a Band D 

              Council Tax. 

               RESOLVED: That the budget be further considered at the January meeting and that a precept of £16,000
                                     be agreed in principle.

 199/13 SPEED SIGN - LANGBRIDGE
              The Clerk had previously contacted Island Roads on more than one occasion regarding the sign not 

               working and it being obstructed by tree growth. He had previously been told the work had been logged
               and scheduled to be done, but had now been advised that the sign could not be found by Island Roads

               and subsequently had been ‘unlogged’. Fallen leaves had now led to the sign being fully visible from the 
              highway

               RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to Island Roads once again on the above and expressing the Councils 

                                     dismay at  their performance in rectifying the situation.
 200/13  WATER LEAK - LANGBRIDGE  

                The Clerk had spoken to Southern Water whose advice was that the water was surface water and they
                were satisfied the matter was not caused by a broken drain. The Clerk had contacted Island Roads who 

               would investigate the location
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
  201/13  AREA ACTION PLAN
                The Clerk reported that papers concerning the AAP would in future be sent to the Council website and to 

               his personal e mail address.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
  202/13  WAR MEMORIAL - UPDATE
               The Clerk reported on the advice of the consultancy for War Memorial maintenance and renovation.
              Grant funding was available for the funding of works and guidance had been given in respect of 

              an application for funding any relocation of the war memorial. Discussion took place regarding the 

               possible relocation to the green area adjacent to the church and it was agreed to ask the church for its view

              on this possible course of action.             
               RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Church regarding the possible relocation of the War Memorial.
  203/13  KNIGHTON ROADWORKS – UPDATE
               The Clerk reported that he had been advised by Island Roads that works would commence

               prior to the Christmas period.

               RESOLVED:  That the report be noted.
   204/13   DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                     RESOLVED: The next scheduled meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                          Monday 20th January 2014 in the Parish Hall.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.50pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              20th January 2014                                    
